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April 2021
Message from Our President …

Dear Members and Friends:

The Redeemer Council met on April 11, 2021 to plan our Holy Week/Easter opening for Services.  The Task Force met earlier that morning and presented their recommendations.  There was much discussion during the Task Force meeting on how to do this safely and with concern for the limitations of space.  There is also concern that, although many of our congregation have received at least their first shot of vaccine and some are fully vaccinated, not everyone has or can.  Our Pastor and our secretary have not been vaccinated, both of whom have compromising health issues.

With all this in mind and the desire NOT to become a super-spreader of this virus, we are re-instituting the same procedures that were in effect when we were open before.  This means that everyone, even if you have been fully vaccinated, must: wear a mask; social distancing from those not in your family group; hand sanitizer will be available at the entrance of the Church; Offering plates will be at the door of the Sanctuary; no singing; no congregational responses; no passing of the peace; temperatures will be taken before entering the building; a shorter Service; and Communion will be available to take home to consume.  We will just have two Services on Palm Sunday and Easter Sunday: 9:30 a.m. for 15 people in the outside chapel area by the office door and a second one at our usual 10:30 a.m. Service for 45 people.  We will not have a Maundy Thursday Service.  We will not have our usual Good Friday Service because it would be impossible to do it in our Church and keep our safety measures in place.  As noted earlier in the newsletter (after the end of Pastor Lisa’s message) there is a current plan for Good Friday in the Amphitheater.

As with everything during this last year, everything is subject to change at a moment’s notice if factors change.  We are planning to continue with the two Services as we move forward with the possibility of adding additional Services or increasing the number of people in the Sanctuary as we are allowed.
Blessings,
Carl Keene

Council President

